
File No. 16-0639

ARTS, PARKS AND RIVER COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the progress reports from 
various City departments on the Los Angeles River Revitalization Master Plan (LARRMP).

Recommendations for Council action, as initiated by Motion (O'Farrell - Blumenfield - Martinez):

1. INSTRUCT the Department of Public Works, Bureau of Engineering, Bureau of 
Sanitation, Department of Water and Power, City Planning, Department of Recreation and 
Parks, and the Department of Transportation to report, in 60 days, on major projects, 
programs, partnership and investments implemented in their efforts to address the 
LARRMP.

2. INSTRUCT the Department of Recreation and Parks with the assistance of the Bureau of 
Engineering and the Office of the Chief Legislative Analyst (CLA), to report on the 
feasibility of expanding RAP's presence regarding recreation and park activities along the 
river.

3. DIRECT the CLA and the City Administrative Officer (CAO) with the collaboration of the 
necessary departments to:

a. Report back on the current structure relating to all responsibilities and jurisdictions 
relative to the management and maintenance of the Los Angeles River and tributaries.

b. Create a strategic management plan with the goal of recommending a clear 
management structure in order to carry out the functions of the City, County, and 
Federal governments.

c. Make recommendations on a streamlined permitting structure for activities such as 
community events, recreational activities, programmatic or other activities as needed.

d. Report back on the enforcement of Los Angeles Municipal Code 56.11, as it relates 
to the Los Angeles River and river adjacent areas. The report should include 
recommendations for any changes needed to clarify the jurisdictional and 
enforcement issues for the posting and cleanup of attended or unattended 
belongings or trash in the river or next to the river.

Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the CAO nor the CLA has completed a financial analysis of 
this report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

Summary:

On September 19, 2016, the Arts, Parks, and River Committee considered Motion (O'Farrell - 
Blumenfield - Martinez) relative to the progress reports from various City departments on the Los 
Angeles River Revitalization Master Plan.

Representatives from the Department of Transportation, Bureau of Engineering, Bureau of



Sanitation, City Planning, Recreation and Parks, Department of Water and Power, and the 
Mayor's office provided some background on the matter and responded to questions from the 
committee members. After consideration and having provided an opportunity for public comment, 
the Committee moved to recommend approval of the Motion, as amended, and detailed in the 
above recommendation. This matter is now submitted to Council for its consideration.
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